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March 4, 2022 

VIA EMAIL  
 
Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
445 12th Street, SW 
Washington, DC  20554 
 Attn: Hossein Hashemzadeh, Video Division, Media Bureau 
 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 

 I write on behalf of the Regents of the University of New Mexico and the Board of 
Education of Albuquerque, New Mexico, licensee of K31OX-D, Ramah, New Mexico, and 
K33QD-D, Zuni Pueblo, New Mexico (collectively, the “Stations”).   

The Stations operate as “Television Broadcast Translator Stations,” as that term is 
defined in Section 74.701(a) of the Commission’s rules.  The Commission’s records, however, 
indicate that the Stations are “Low Power TV Stations,” a regulatory distinction that would allow 
the Stations to originate programming.  The Stations do not now (and never have) originated 
programming.  We respectfully request that the Commission update its records to reflect the 
status of each of the Stations as a “Television Broadcast Translator Station.”  Please contact me 
should you have any questions regarding this request.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

       
Derek Teslik 
Counsel to the Regents of the University of New 
Mexico and the Board of Education of 
Albuquerque, New Mexico 


